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Thank you for your letter of 6 November about the Immigration Bill, and taxis and private hire
car licensing.

The Scottish Government is concerned that the proposed Immigration Bill is underpinned by
a flawed drive to reduce numbers of migrants as a goal in its own right, without any
consideration of the damaging impact of reducing numbers at any cost. If any part of the Bill
is not right for Scotland then we expect the UK Government to take the views of the Scottish
Government into account.

Turning specifically to the intention to amend Scottish licensing regimes. Scotland has had
its own licensing systems and legislation since before devolution in 1999. These are
complex, and I am therefore very concerned that the pace with which amendments to the Bill
are being prepared in relation to Scottish licensing regimes, and the very limited consultation
with the Scottish Government and wider Scottish stakeholders, will result in flawed and
unworkable provisions which will be to the detriment of business and the wider public.

It would be helpful to be provided with an indication of the timetable that you are working to,
and draft provisions for comment as soon as possible.
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